














Bishop Ahlander called me the following day to thank me, and said that on Christmas afternoon he and
his family had visited his father-in-law, Elder Neil Maxwell of the Quorum of the Twelve, and that he
had told him all about my talk! Had | known my talk was to have been reported to one of the Church's

apostles that afternoon, | think | would have died of fright -- or certainly reeled in my speculations

a bit! (Elder Maxwell, who currently suffers from cancer, is just about my favorite speaker of the

Church's "General Authorities”. He has a command of the scriptures and a gift for beautiful, concise,
poetic expression that just amazes me). Mercifully, Bishop Ahlander did not report Elder Maxwell's
reaction.

Well, thanks for the opportunity of sharing this experience. | hope that you will each experience
much peace and joy during this wonderful season. And if you, like me, have been a "grinch" over the
years about the Christmas tree, well, consider the possibility that maybe the tradition might not be
ENTIRELY pagan in its origins!

Love,

Tracy
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